

Lilac Class�Spring (2) 2020�Newsletter








Reading�All children need to have their reading book and planner in school every day. Please ensure their planner is signed once they have read to an adult- to ensure they are getting the opportunity to read. 





Reading with your child at home, whether it is practising their school reading book or sharing a favourite story, will really help your child’s interest and confidence in reading grow and will support them with all their school work. 


Please ensure that your child reads at least 4 times a week and their planner is signed by an adult to show they have read. Each week if your child has read 4 times and had their planner signed, they will receive a star reader stamp. Once they have received 6 stamps they will be gifted with a new book to keep!





Behaviour�In Year 4, we will work as a team to win class motivators. If our class has the most motivators in a week, on the Friday, there will be a mufti day. Children will also be able to individually earn motivators to work towards award certificates. Good behaviour choices, respect, morals and manners are expected from all children to create a happy learning environment for all. We love to celebrate success and support children through their challenges to give them the best possible school life. 





Topic �In the spring half term, our new topic is 1066! During this topic, we will learn about 1066 and The Battle of Hastings, past monarchies, the Saxons, castles, knights and much more! 


Projects                                                                      Children will be given the opportunity to complete a creative half term project where they can explore our 1066 topic further. Projects will always be celebrated in class and an opportunity for your child to present their project in celebration assembly.�

















Thank you for your continued support and as always, any questions please do not hesitate to ask,


Miss Grinstead and Mrs Long. 





P.E.�This term P.E. days will be Monday & Thursday. Please ensure your child has a complete PE kit in school and it is correctly named. 


We will continue to go swimming every Monday until March 16th, so please ensure swim kits are also bought in every week.


If your child has not passed by March 16th, they will continue to swim every Monday until they do pass. We will communicate with you as to who this will be to ensure they have their swim kits in school. 





Morning Reminder!�Learning in Year 4 begins at 8.45am. The classroom door will be open and the children will be welcomed in each day. There will always be a task ready for them to make use of every moment of learning. This will make a massive difference in supporting your child for their learning so please ensure children arrive on time every day. The classroom door will close at 8.50am to allow the children to have the best environment for their morning work. If children arrive after this time, they should come in via the school office.
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We hope you had an amazing half term break and have come back to school ready to push on with more fabulous learning in Year 4! We are really excited about the half term ahead with lots of fun and creative learning to look forward to. There will always be a member of the year 4 team on the door in the mornings should you have any quick messages or queries, however please bear in mind that we need to get the children settled as quickly as possible, therefore if necessary please book a time after school to speak to any of the team. �Many thanks, �The Year 4 Team. 








Attendance                                                                                                          There is a clear link between high levels of attendance and high levels of progress and we believe that if your child is in school regularly and punctually they will be able to maximise their learning. The minimum expected target for attendance is 96.2%.�





Library�Once a week, Year 4 will visit the wonderful school library where they will have the opportunity to change their books and to develop their love of reading. In the library they can relax and read in the fabulous tree house! 











Spellings & Times Tables�Each week, your child will receive a set of spellings; the spelling test is each Friday.  The children will be taught the spelling rule during the week, but please do encourage your child to learn their spellings at home. 


Each week your child should also be playing challenges on Times Table Rockstars. Your child has a log in and a password which they can use to access the program on a laptop, computer, tablet or mobile phone. If you need support accessing the programme please speak to a member of the year 4 team. Practising times tables with your child through fun games and learning them together will really make a difference to their maths learning. Once a week, I will also set times table homework on TTRS that needs to be completed.


Thank you for your support with your child’s progress in these vital skills.








School Uniform Reminder                                                                                              Please ensure that your child is wearing the correct uniform as recently we have seen some different items being worn! All children should be wearing black school shoes only and no radical hair styles or bright hair colours are permitted. Joggers and leggings are not permitted as part of school uniform. If you have any queries please speak to a member of staff.








